
Page | 1 – Monthly SPFD Board of Directors Meeting –         October 17, 2023 

STONEY POINT FIRE DEPARTMENT INC. 
Stations 13 & 19 

2190 Lake Upchurch Drive, Parkton, North Carolina 28371  
Telephone: (910) 424-0694 Fax: (910) 425-2795 

E-Mail spfd1301@nc.rr.com 
 

October 17, 2023 
 

SUBJECT: Minutes of the Monthly Board of Directors’ Meeting October 17, 2023.      
 
The annual Board of Directors’ meeting of the Stoney Point Fire Department Inc. was called to order by 
Chairman Brown and was led in prayer by Secretary Roger Hall at 7:30 PM.  The meeting was 
conducted at the corporate office Station 19.   
 
A:  Roll Call: 
 

Board Members Present: Board Members Absent: 

Daniel C. Brown  Chairman  Robert “Bo” Barbour   Member Medical LOA  

Larry Townsend  Vice Chair – On-Zoom Joel A. Siles Member  

Roger F. Hall Secretary  Jerry R. Hall  Member / Asst. Treasurer  

Gary Turlington  Treasurer    

    

    

    

 

Chief Officers Present: Chief Officers Absent: 

Freddy L. Johnson Sr.  Fire Chief  Freddy L. Johnson Jr.  Deputy Chief 

  Sean C. Johnson  Asst. Fire Chief  

    
 
B: ANNUAL / SPECIAL / PUBLIC HEARING MEETING: 
 
N/A.  
 
C: READING AND APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING: 
 

1. Secretary Roger Hall presented the minutes from the September 19, 2023, Monthly Board of 
Directors’ meeting for review and approval. Chairman Brown called for the approval of the 
September 19, Monthly Board of Directors’ Minutes. Vice Chairman Larry Townsend made a 
MOTION to approve the September 19, 2023, Monthly, Board of Directors’ minutes as 
presented. The motion was SECONDED by Treasurer Gary Turlington and unanimously 
APPROVED.  

 
 
 

mailto:spfd1301@nc.rr.com
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D: REPORT OF THE FIRE CHIEF: 
 
1. General Information. -  Chief Johnson Sr. welcomed the members of the board to the October 

meeting. He reminded the members that Director Bo Barbour is out on an extended medical 
leave of absence until the first of the year.   

  
2. Guests: None  

  
3. Personnel:  

 
1. Chief Johnson provided an update on our on-going volunteer recruiting efforts since the first of 

the year. So far this year through October 17 we had 47 volunteer applications submitted for 
membership. Six (6) did not move forward due to back-ground issues, while eleven (11) did not 
complete our recruit training program for various issues. Claustrophobia issues ranked on top of 
the list, while others realized they did not have the time to commit to volunteering. Thirty (3) of 
those are now in varying stages of completing our recruit training program. We are starting our 
final recruit class for 2023 next month in November and this class will run into 2024. The chief 
also stated that we had five (5) new applicants walk in last Thursday night, with their 
applications being processed. He reminded the members of the board that our recruiting efforts 
are on-going throughout the year. He also highlighted that some of our volunteer turn-over is 
contributed to our active-duty military members who are scheduled to exit the military or being 
reassigned by the military to other bases.  
 

2. Chief Johnson also addressed our full and part-time staffing posture and announced that we 
currently have two (2) full-time position vacancies. One (1) member resigned to accept a higher 
paying job, while the other was terminated. We have been utilizing part-time members to fill the 
void. We do have several internal and external candidates that have expressed interest in the 
positions, and the Chief will fill both positions early next year. The chief also stressed that by 
using part-time members we save on our salary and benefit budgets.  

 
E: Apparatus Fleets:  

1. The Chief advised that Truck 1351, our Ladder Truck, is still at Gregory Poole awaiting parts. 
We did find the required motor-mounts, but they are still three (3) months out from shipping. We 
have received the six (6) required rubber bushings that go with the six (6) motor mounts. The 
Chief expressed that due to the parts supply issues our ladder truck will not be back in service 
before the first of the year.  

2. The Chief advised that the Motorola in-car camera system is providing us with great feedback in 
terms of safe driving, interior observations as well as on-scene exterior observation if in camera 
view.  Unless there is a complaint, we have it set up to randomly review incident runs every 
Friday. All our officers have access to the system and can review at any time. They do not have 
any editing or deleting permissions. Only the primary administrators have access to edit or 
delete. We will establish a Standard Operating Guideline (SOG) for the use, reviews as well as 
system editing or deleting.  Vice-Chairman Townsend has access to the system, with Assistant 
Chief Hanzal and the Fire Chief having full system permissions. Chief Hanzal is not authorized 
to edit or delete video footage. We have it set up where the footage is over-written after 90 days. 
So, in other words stored videos will eventually time out.  
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3. The Chief advised that we are waiting on graphics for 1341 from Image Graphics and hope to 
have the truck back at Station 13 by the end of the month. The old 1341 has been parked out 
back next to the Conex boxes at Station 19 and will be used for parts.  

 
4.  FY 2023 – 2024 Vehicle, Equipment Maintenance and Fuel Expenditures as of October 17, 2023 
(List from Quicken) (Previous two (2) Fiscal Years for comparison purposes) 
 

 
** 1341 – 5 Ton LMTV taken out of service and replaced by 1941 with number change  
** 1962 – New 2024 GMC 4 X 4 Sierra HD 2500 – Replaced 2016 GMC Sierra (Trade in)  
 
 

UNIT # NOMENCLATURE FY 21/22 FY 22/23 FY 23/24 
1319 1960 American LaFrance (Antique) 484.04 26.94 3,367.76 
1331 2017 Pierce Arrow-XT  5,847.98 13,310.97 15,103.24 
1332 2004 Pierce Dash Pumper/Tanker 13,797.46 9,650.25 9,171.10 
1333 1988 Pierce Dash Pumper/Tanker 6,368.06 4,687.60 0.00 
1341 **1994 LMTV  5 Ton Truck Brush 2,762.25 10,292.04 1,139.42 
1351 1996 E-One 75ft Aerial Ladder   15,575.87 1,753.00 3,421.01 
1362 2023 GMC Sierra 2500 HD 4 X 4 1,684.30 1,115.07 1,067.60 
1371 2021 GMC Sierra 1500 4 X 4 3,793.22 846.60 802.50 
1391 2023 Tahoe Cmd Vehicle (1301)  2,816.66 9,310.49 682.07 
R-13 2017 Pierce Arrow-XT-Walk In  896.44 5,050.49 917.66 
1911 2006 Pierce Dash Engine 20,877.24 6,767.84 809.23 
1931 2004 Pierce Dash Pumper/Tanker 11,546.48 18,983.60 8,284.44 
1941 1994 LMTV  2.5 Ton Truck Brush 0.00  3,949.59 2,490.46 
1961 1984 Chevrolet ¾ Ton Diesel-Lift Gate 708.18 918.55 0.00 
1962 2024 GMC Sierra 2500 HD 4 X 4 1,318.30 659.21 2,517.46 
1963 2017 – Auxiliary Support Trailer 0.00 0.00 0.00 
1991 2019 Tahoe Cmd Vehicle (1303)  2,816.66 1,436.69 105.87 

Air-19 2016 Mobile Air Trailer 241.22 0.00 0.00 
Boat 1981 14” Zodiac Inflatable 25 HP 73.79 0.00 0.00 
Boat 1986 19” Rescue 1 Connector Boat 50 HP 109.73 392.60 0.00 
Trailers 2009 Boat Trailer Double Stack 0.00 0.00 0.00 

U-Trailer  Utility Trailer (Small & Large)  0.00 393.76 0.00 
Cmd Trl 2006 FEMA Trailer 0.00 0.00 0.00 

MISC RELATED VEH EXPENSES 8,801.47 7,897.78 981.54 
 Total Vehicle Maintenance 97,708.99 97,443.07 50,861.36 
 EQUIPMENT OTHER 26,289.09 22,094.26 9,154.50 
 TOTAL VEH/EQUIP EXPENSES 

BUDGETED ($120,000.00) 
$123,998.08 120,137.33 60,015.86 

     
 GASOLINE & FUELS ($ 40.000) $44,824.10 46,389.69 8,717.19 
 FY-BUDGETED TOTAL (160,000) $168,822.18 164,095.48 68,733.05 
 Total over / under Budget +$8,822.18 +$6,527.02  
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F:  Building and Grounds: 
 

1. The Chief advised that although the PWC sewer lines have been installed on our property, it will 
be May or June of 2024 before connections with PWC will be possible.   

 
2. We have transformed our back field at Station 13 

to accommodate our annual Trail of Terror fund 
raiser.  
 

3. We experienced septic tank issues during our 
opening Trail of Terror weekend at Station 13. 
Our septic tank required to be pumped out. Our 
installed pump that pumps liquids to the septic 
tank in our back yard suddenly stopped working. 
Carter’s Septic Tank Services determined that 
our pump was still good, however the 220-Watt electrical outlet stopped working. We have a 
new outlet on back order because we could not locate one here in Fayetteville.  
 

4. The Air Conditioning Unit that cools and heats the Station 13 Computer Room is eight (8) years 
old. The unit stopped cooling and 
required a new mother board. Because 
the unit is over five (5) years old parts 
are now harder to find. The technician 
also informed Chief Johnson that we 
will also start to have other issues 
arise with the unit that will start 
costing money. As a result, the 
decision was made to replace the unit 
with a new unit. This will run about 
$6,500.00 installed. Nathan’s Heating 
and Air Conditioning was hired.    

                            Old Unit          New Unit  
 

5. Building and Grounds Expenditure Chart as of October 17, 2023   
 

 

 
BUILDING AND GROUNDS 
EXPENDITURES 

FY 19/20 FY 20/21 FY 21/22 FY 22/23 FY 23/24 

Station # 13 – 7221 Stoney 
Point Road – Building   

$ 3,947.69 15,565.74 35,701.43 17,040.52 602.93 

Station # 13 – 7221 Stoney 
Point Road – Grounds   

$ 4,870.45 2,123.52 111,335.19 2,678.44 303.80 

Station # 19 – 2190 Lake 
Upchurch Dr – Building   

$ 2,250.46 15,147.35 8,902.83 10,030.46 761.70 

Station # 19 - 2190 Lake 
Upchurch Dr – Grounds  

$ 4,870.45 1,533.35 11,043.19 7,436.20 625.15 

Consumable Items  $12,302.73 5,689.12 9,084.38 6,613.85 2,204.35 
Maintenance Building Other 107.71 725.46 1,606.23 834.16 855.94 
Maintenance Grounds Other  1,461.76 894.31 1,453.45 652.91 0.00 

TOTAL  PAY OUT  $ 29,811.25 $41,678.85 $179,126.76 $45,664.85 5,353.87 
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G. Fire Conditions:   
          

1. The Chief advised that this year to date we are answering more calls compared to last year.  
(See Charts below – Monthly calls by year and annual trend line chart.) 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2. The Chief reviewed our  October 2023 incident statistics for review and discussion. (See 
Enclosure # 2) 

 
H: Training Report:   
 

1. The new Fayetteville Technical Community College (FTCC) Swift Water Center’s ribbon 
cutting is scheduled for Monday November 13, 2023, at 2 PM at the new Regional Dr. Larry 
J. Keen Fire and Rescue Training Center.  FTCC staff is already working on scheduling 
classes. Our Assistant Chief Sean Johnson will be one of the Swift Water Certification 
Instructors. (See Enclosure #3) 
 

2. With the 2024 North Carolina Association of Fire Chiefs (NCAFC) Mid-Winter Conference 
(MWC) scheduled for Tuesday January 30, through Saturday February 3, 2023, our entire 
Chief Officers corps has been scheduled to attend the training conference. One of our senior 
Captains will be in charge with our on-call chief officer being about 2 hours away and ready 
to return should there be a need.  

MONTH 2016 2017 2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 2024 
          

JANUARY 159 163 139 131 146 117 127 136  
 FEBRUARY 136 141 113 110 142 97 119 103  

MARCH 156 138 137 120 122 126 126 154  
APRIL 139 134 130 114 072 114 125 139  
MAY 144 120 128 128 069 96 124 152  
JUNE 126 100 131 122 059 113 140 133  
JULY 135 153 132 113 074 102 117 156  

AUGUST 175 147 108 129 118 118 147 143  
SEPTEMBER 169 120 144 143 084 122 148 151  

OCTOBER 198 150 137 131 077 135 120   
NOVEMBER 147 127 132 140 098 140 116   
DECEMBER 214 138 131 152 116 123 154   
TOTALS 1898 1631  1562  1533 1177 1403 1563 1267  

1631

1562 1533
1177 1403 1563
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3. Chief Johnson also informed the members of the board that the 2024 Fire Department 
Instructor Conference (FDIC) is scheduled from April 15 - 20, 2023 in Indianapolis and 
along with the Chief the following department officers have been registered. Captains Jose 
Pomales and Arthur Swartz, Lieutenants Wendell Cammuse and Spencer Goodwin. Assistant 
Chief S. Johnson is also attending with no costs to the department. FDIC is another annual 
training event that we attend to stay abreast of nationwide initiatives. 

 
4. Chief Johnson Sr. informed the members of the board that after meeting all the recertification 

training requirements, that his North Carolina Executive Emergency Management 
Certification was renewed for the next five (5) years by the North Carolina Emergency 
Management Training Division. Recertified in EM for the next five years. (See Enclosure #4) 

 
5. The Chief advised that we have a Live Training Burn Scheduled at the Regional Training 

Center on Saturday November 4, 20023 from 9 until 5 PM. All our volunteers and our new 
recruits meeting the NFPA 1043 Live Burn standard will participate. Our full and part-time 
staff will do the same training in-conjunction with the Fayetteville Fire Department Live Fire 
Training schedule in November also.  

  
6. Training other than on-line and selected special technical training during the month of 

October has been suspended. This is something we do each year during the “Trail of Terror” 
fund raiser which requires extensive assistance from our volunteer membership.  

 
7. Currently we have several of our paid staff members attending the Technical Rescue (TR) 

certification at Robeson Community College. With I-295 scheduled to partially open from 
Camden Road to I-95 south we will move our Rescue Truck to Station 19. The I-295 on and 
off ramp on Glenn Road is only about 6 tenths of a mile from Station 19. That will allow 
Rescue 13 to respond both North and South. We will enter into an agreement with the City of 
Fayetteville to assist us by coming North and us going South and we will do the same 
agreement with both Parkton and St. Paul’s Fire Departments in Robeson County. TR is a 
required skill for all our officer’s corps and full-time members and optimal for our 
volunteers.  

 
8. The Chief also advised that we currently have both volunteers and full-time members 

attending the North Carolina Emergency Medical Technician-Basic (EMT-B) course. We 
have members enrolled in both day and night courses. With over 50% of our total calls being 
medically related EMT-B is a job requirement for our full time and career members. 

 
9. Chief Johnson also informed the members that he is currently attending the North and South 

Carolina Association of International Association of Arson Investigator joint chapter annual 
training conference. The weeklong training conference is held in Myrtle Beach, South 
Carolina and the annual training classes meet the North Carolina Certified Fire Investigator 
Boards (CFIB) recertification requirements for Certified Fire Investigators (CFI). Having 
CFIs in our agency also provides us with extra credit during our Insurance Service Office 
(ISO) rating requirements. 
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I: REPORT OF THE TREASURER: 
 

Fiscal Year 2023 – 2024 Budget Information  
 

1. Assistant Treasurer Jerry Hall presented the monthly treasurer’s report and provided the current 
fund balance and financial information from all sources.  

 
                               Balances: As of October 17, 2023,  $        1,538,920.78 First Citizens. 
  6-month CD as of August 7,  2023,       $          215,131.55 14% of Budget.  
              Total Cash Flow Available $       1,754,052.33 Total Available Funds 

Approved County FY 23/24 Budget                                                  $1,665,550.00  
             County Budget Funding Received YTD                  $87,176.42 

FY 21-22 County Budget Funding Pending YTD                  $1,578,373.58 
FY-23/24 Additional Payments above approved Budget         $0.00 

************************************************************************************ 
         
                   County Fire District FY 23/24 (SPFD) Grant Program Requested                   $49,610.00 
                                     County Fire District FY 22/23 Gant Program Received                            $0.00 
   County Fire District FY 21 Grant Program Pending  - Supply Issues                $33,610.00 
           
County Fire District FY 22/23 (SPFD) Grant Program Requested                                     $33,610.00 
                                     County Fire District FY 22/23 Gant Program Received                            $0.00 
          County Fire District FY 22/23 Grant Program Pending  - Supply Issues                $33,610.00 
           
************************************************************************************ 
                                                              Approved Fayetteville FY 22/23 Budget                   $478,158.00 

         Fayetteville City Funding Received YTD                   $239,079.00                                        
Fayetteville City Funding Pending YTD                   $239,079.00               

 
************************************************************************************ 

Approved Town of Hope Mills Contract FY 23/24 Budget                   $ 70,000.00 
Town of Hope Mills Full Responder Contract Fee FY-2023-24 Paid in Full 08/23                  $ 70,000.00  

Town of Hope Mills Full Responder Contract Fee FY-2022-23 Paid in Full 08/23                  $ 70,000.00 
Hope Mills Budget Funding Received  YTD               $ 140,000.00 

      Hope Mills Funding FY-2023-24 Pending                               $0.00               
Town of Hope Mills 1-time Debt Assumption Payment $16,451.06-Outsdanding - On-Going since -2014 
************************************************************************************ 

 
Combined County / COF / & Hope Mills Approved FY 23/24 Budget           $2,213,708.00 

Combined FY 23/24 COF / HM & County Budget Received YTD          $346,715.92                           
Combined FY 21/22 COF / HM & County Budget Pending             - $1,747,452.58                                  

         Other Income (First Citizen Bank) -                $66.51 
           Other Income /Tax Refund (Sales & Fuel Tax) -             $1,231.62  

                    
Total Board Funds YTD received 20/21 to date ALL SOURCES              $467,553.55 
 
1.. Treasurer Gary Turlington reminded the members that both June and July 2023 financials remain 

with our accountant reference our FY-22-23 annual audit and will not be available for review 
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until the completion of our audit. He presented the August 2023 financials review along with the 
oversight review memorandum conducted by Vice Chairman Townsend indicating that no 
discrepancies were noted. He further stated that September and October 2023 financials will be 
presented to the board during our November 21, 2023, meeting. After a review by the attending 
members Chairman Brown called for a MOTION to approve or disapprove both the financial 
and oversight report for August 2023. Secretary Roger Hall introduced a MOTION to 
APPROVE both the Financial and financial oversight report for the month of August 2023 as 
presented. The MOTION was SECONDED by Vice Chairman Townsend and APPROVED by 
all members present. (See Enclosure #5)  

 
2. Auxiliary Account - Treasurer Tracie Johnson, via text message provided the Auxiliary Account 

fund balance of $530,770.94 as of October 17, 2023.   
 

3. Miscellaneous Firefighter Account (Ice & Cans) - Our balance as of October 17, 2023, is 
$15,629.03  - We have our final summer sales deposit pending.  

   
4. Firefighter Relief Fund –  Vice-Chairman Townsend who also serves as treasurer of the 

firefighters relief fund board advised that a $13,234.40 deposit was made into our relief fund 
checking account, representing this years disbursement. With the new deposit our current relief  
fund checkbook balance is $33,379.39 and our current relief fund CD is holding steady at 
$78,600.23.  He also advised that he would transfer $13,000.00 from the checkbook account to 
the Certificate of Deposit Account and report the new balance during our November 2023 board 
meeting.(See Enclosure #6)   
 

5. Child Passenger Safety Seat Account – The Chief advised that the fund balance with TRUIST 
as of September 19, 2023, is $1,225.51  

 
6. Station 19 Building Loan - Vice Chairman Townsend updated the members of the board and 

stated that the current balance on our Station 19 building loan with First Citizens Bank as of 
September 19, 2023, is $480,885.11 with sixty-three (63) monthly payments consisting of 
$7,562.05 remaining.  

 
7. Pierce Fire Truck Loan– ($1,400,000.00 - First Citizens Bank) – Chief Johnson Sr. reported 

that as of October 17, 2023, 2023, the outstanding commercial loan balance is $631,974.07 He 
reminded the members of the board that our truck payment plan is annual therefore there is no 
change to loan balance until the next annual payment is applied.  

 
J:  REPORT OF COMMITTEES:  
 

1. Policy Committee  Meets Annually during the first quarter of the year. – Per PEER team 
recommendation the policy committee’s annual review has been moved to the first quarter of each new 
calendar year.  

 
2. Building & Grounds Committee - See Item F (On-going monthly during our BOD      
        Monthly meetings). 

 
3. Small Tools & Gear Committee – Meets semi-annually Mar/Apr & Oct/Nov – The next meeting is 

tentatively scheduled for the 3rd week in October 2023.  
 
4. Equipment & Vehicle Replacement Committee -  2023 Minutes are on file.  
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5.   Budget Committee   (Meets Annually) The budget committee met on Saturday March 18, 2023, to 
produce recommendations for the FY23-24 budget addressed during the public hearing portion of these 
minutes. (See the Budget Committee Minutes dated March 18, 2023)   

 
6.  Safety and Health Committee  - Quarterly meeting minutes are on file.  
     

K:  OLD BUSINESS: 
 

1. With only 7 weeks before our annual 2023 Annual Family Christmas Dinner, Chief Johnson 
provided another reminder for the board members to place this important date on your family 
calendar. 

 
2. The Chief stated that our twenty (20) sets of Personal Protective Ensemble (PPE) have been 

delivered and issued out to our members. We are now in the process of recouping our funds. This 
PPE purchase was part of the FY 22-23 the Cumberland County Fire Protection District Grant 
Program. We will also apply for the FY 21-22 PPE order refund, which is now complete as well. 
 

3. There have been no further updates concerning our ordered FIROVAC Tanker with a 2025 
Freightliner Chassis and a 3500 Gallon water Tank. The president of the company stated that he 
has hired additional staffing and hopes to deliver our tanker late next year. We are still planning 
on touring the factory after the arrival of our chassis next year.  
 

4. There has been no further action taken on the replacement of our letter sign marquee at Station 
19. Current inflation prices associated with electronic marquees are so high, that the Chief 
recommended to take a wait and see attitude.  
 

5. The Chief stated that METRONET came out today to do a site survey to see what is needed to 
switch us from Spectrum to METRONET for a much faster speed as reported during our 
September 2023 meeting. He hopes to be totally switched over by our November meeting.  
 

6. The Chief announced that the annual Fire, Rescue and EMS worker memorial service was 
conducted last Saturday at the new Regional Fire and Rescue Training Center with about 60 in 
attendance. The service was moved into the main classroom due to inclement weather. There 
were two (2) Line of Duty names added to the memorial this year. It was a great service and well 
attended. (See Enclosure #7) 

  
L: NEW BUSINESS: 
 

1. The Chief announced that it is time to prepare for our annual family awards Christmas banquet 
and a memorandum is forth coming to announce our 2023 awards selection board. Two (2) 
members from the board have traditionally assisted with that endeavor. Both Treasurer Turlington 
and Assistant Treasurer Jerry Hall and Vice Chairman Townsend have served on the committee in 
previous years.  
 

2. The Cumberland County Fire Chiefs’ Association (CCFCA) has also opened nominations for the 
annual Arnold J. Koonce Legacy Leadership Award. Nominations are open through November 
30, 2023. Nominations can be submitted on-line @ CCFCANC.com. 
 

3. The North Carolina Association of Fire Chiefs (NCAFC) annual Fire Chief and Fire Officer of the 
Year nominations are being accepted through October 31, 2023. Nominations can be submitted 
through the association’s website.   
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4. The Chief provided an update on our annual fund raiser the “Trail of Terror” and reported that 

after two six (6) hour weekends have grossed $79,188.00. He also announced that our on-line 
sales have been tremendous. We have two (2) weekends and Halloween night left. The last two 
(2) weekends are generally our biggest weekends. Saturday nights are always our biggest 
customer participation nights, while Friday nights we are in competition with high school sports 
activities and other events offered in Fayetteville. So far, we have been receiving great reviews on 
our Facebook page. 
 

5. The Chief informed the members that we now have completed installation of cameras and 
equipment to support zoom meetings in both Station 13 and 19.   
 

6. The Chief announced that he has a meeting scheduled with County Manager Clarence Grier and 
Emergency Services Director Gene Booth, to discuss our expiring county fire protection contract, 
up-coming FY 24/25 re-evaluation funding and communications issues.       

 
7. Member Jimmy Mabe completed his NC EMT Certification. Jimmy has been trying for years to 

obtain that certification. He never gave up.  
 

8. The Chief advised that he attended the Quarterly North 
Carolina Fire and Rescue Commission Meeting in 
Weaverville (Asheville) North Carolina last Tuesday 
October 10, 2023, and provided a quick overview.  
 

9. The Chief advised that during the September Fire Chiefs 
Meeting in Godwin-Falcon former North Carolina State 
Senator Kirk deViere was presented with his Honorary Fire 
Chiefs’ Helmet. Senator deViere was initially inducted as an 
honorary Fire Chief with the Association during our 2022 
Christmas Meeting along with Dr. Larry Keen, President, 
Fayetteville Technical Community College (FTCC) for his 
contributions and work for the Association while serving as 
our Senator in the General Assembly. Because of supply 
issues the special presentation helmet was on back-order 
and just recently received.  
 

10. The Chief passed around a letter from Lumbee River 
Electric Membership Corporation (LREMC) announcing 
capital credits check to our organization. Station 19 is 
serviced by LREMC. (See Enclosure #8) 
 

11. Chief Johnson passed around a letter from the Board of Directors from the North Carolina State 
Firefighters Association (NCSFA) about current misinformation concerning General Assembly 
Budget Negotiations. (See Enclosure #9) 

 
M: CLOSED SESSION - WHEN APPLICABLE: 
 
1. N/A  
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N: ACCIDENT/MISHAP TRACKING: 
 
This section was created to track injuries, accidents and mishaps involving department owned vehicles, 
apparatuses, equipment, and real property. The chart below represents accident tracking data for the 
current Fiscal Year. A complete accident report prepared by the department safety officer is available 
and on file for each trackable item. The chart will be updated monthly for board review. 

 
O:  Adjournment: 
 
With no further business Chairman Brown entertained a motion to adjourn; Secretary Roger Hall made a 
MOTION to adjourn. The motion was SECONDED by Vice Chair Larry Townsend and  APPROVED 
by all members present. The meeting adjourned at 2015 hours. The next Board of Directors meeting will 
be on Tuesday November 21, 2023, beginning at 7:30 PM at Station # 13.   
 
Respectfully Submitted:   Roger F. Hall   

            ROGER F. HALL   
       Secretary   
Cc. 
1  -  Each Board Member  
1 - Board File / Minutes Book / Web Page   
1 - Accountant File Copy  
 
7 Enclosures: 
1. Board Member Attendance Roster 
2. September 2023 Incident Statistics   
3. FTCC Swift Water Dedication & Ribbon Cutting Ceremony 11/13/2023 
4. Chief Johnson Sr. Executive EM Re-Certification Letter dated 10/12/2023 
5. Financial Oversight Memorandum for the month of August 2023  
6. North State Bank – Firefighter Relief Fund - Certificate of Deposit dated 09/29/2023 
7. Emergency Services Memorial Ceremony – 10/14/2023 
8. Lumbee River Electric Membership Corporation (LREMC) undated Letter  
9. Letter North Carolina State Firefighters Association (NCSFA) dated 10/03/2023 

  

Fiscal Year 2022, 2023  & 2024 Reportable Accidents 

TYPE OF ACCIDENT EMPLOYEE COSTS REMARKS 

Total for Fiscal Year  2021= $6,795.00 8 Reportable Accidents 

    
Fiscal Year  2022= $5,305.71 “B” Shift Loss of RIT Pack 

Backing Incident 1371 May 2022= 291.00 FFs Mahdi / Taylor  
Total for Fiscal Year 2022  YTD = $5,596.71 0 YTD  Reportable Accidents 

1371- Minor Incident August 22 – Repaired  $150.00 FF. P. Crenshaw  
1362 – Bumper Damage  April 23 – Repaired  $100.00 FFs Taylor  / Butler 

Fiscal Year  2023 $250.00     
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2023  

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S & PRIMARY STAFF 
ATTENDANCE ROSTER 

## NAME JAN 
(17) 

Sta. 13 

FEB 
 (21) 
Sta. 19 

MAR 
(21) 

Sta. 13 

APR 
 (18) 
Sta. 19 

MAY 
(16) 

Sta. 19 

JUN 
(20) 

Sta. 19 

JUL 
(18) 

Sta. 13 

AUG 
 (15) 
Sta. 19 

SEP 
(19) 

Sta. 13 

OCT 
 (17) 
Sta. 19 

NOV 
(21) 

Sta. 19 

DEC 
 (19) 
Sta. 19 

01 Daniel C. Brown - President (2024) P P P P P P N/A N/A P P   
02 Larry Townsend V-President (2026) P P P P P P N/A N/A P P   
03 Roger Hall - Secretary (2024) P P P P P P N/A N/A P P   
04 Gary Turlington – Treasurer (2026) Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused N/A N/A P P   
05 Joel Siles – (2026) P Work P P P P N/A N/A P Work   
06 Jerry Hall – (2026) P P P P P P N/A N/A P Work   
07 Bo Barbour - (2024) P Work Work P Excused Excused N/A N/A LOA LOA LOA LOA 
08 Freddy Johnson Sr. - Chief (Annually) P P P P P P N/A N/A P P   
09 Freddy Johnson Jr. - Deputy Chief Work P Work Work P Work N/A N/A P Work   
10  Sean Johnson – Asst. Chief P P P P P Work N/A N/A P Work   
11 Kevin T. Murphy – Asst. Chief Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused N/A N/A Excused Excused Excused Excused 
12 Brandon Hanzal – Asst. Chief  Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused Excused N/A N/A Excused Excused Excused Excused 

P-Present - A-Absent - N/A – No Meeting Conducted A-E – Absent & not required to attend by invitation only. N/A No Meeting- 
CC-telephonic conference call participation.  
 

• Due to summer vacations, Board of Directors meetings are not scheduled for the months of July and August 2023 unless there is a pressing 
need or emergency.  

• Except for the Fire and Deputy Chief – Assistant Fire Chief Officers are not required to attend the monthly board meetings unless directed by the 
Fire Chief 
 
 

• .Enclosure # 1 Board Minutes October 17, 2023 
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